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From Our Priest- 

 

ñThe LORD is my shepherd, I shall not be in want.  He makes me lie 
down in green pastures and leads me beside still waters.  He revives 
my soul and guides me along right pathways for his Nameôs same.  
Though I walk through the valley of the shadow of death, I shall fear 
no evil, for you are with me, your rod and your staff, they comfort 
me.ò -  Psalm 23:1-4 

 

Recently, I attended a meeting of representatives from area religious groups, hosted by the 
Manchester Police Department, along with Sarah Warren, St. Lukeôs Preschool, Director.  
The purpose was to gather folks from the religious community to discuss issues of safety 
and security, in light of the tragic mass shootings in schools and religious organizations, 
that have become all too common place in recent years, throughout our society. 

The conversation was helpful. Sarah and I found it insightful to learn how other congrega-
tions approach the issues related to best practices in keeping their congregations and 
schools safe.  As one might imagine, when it comes to keeping our places of worship and 
learning safe from individuals intent on doing harm, there is not a one size fits all answer 
to the problem.  Each faith community must assess their particular set of circumstances 
and make decisions on how best to strive to make their house safe.  However, what every-
one agreed upon is that doing nothing is not an option.  We canôt wait until tragedy strikes 
to react.  We canôt wait for an emergency to happen before we contemplate what to do in 
case of an emergency. 

With St. Lukeôs Preschool housed in our church, our responsibility is naturally heightened 
as, of course, we want to strive to insure that the children entrusted to our care are protect-
ed each and every day.  As your pastor, I assure you that I take these matters seriously, 
believing that anyone who walks through the doors of St. Lukeôs Church, be they a stu-
dent, a church member, a guest, a staff member, or a stranger, deserve to know that we 
take seriously our responsibility to make our church a safe place for all. 

The people at the meeting with the Manchester Police agreed to come back together in 
about 6 months to discuss how things are going in their congregations.  To this end, over 
the next six months, Sarah and I will work with the Vestry and parish / preschool leaders 
to look at resources that are available to us and  do everything reasonably possible to  
continue insuring St. Lukeôs is safe for all.  I will report to you any actions the parish may 
take in this regard as well. 

When we gather as a parish community, let us each strive to make St. Lukeôs both  
welcoming AND a safe place ï a sanctuary ï for all.  Let us always be aware of our  
surroundings when we are at church, paying attention to anything that seems out of the 
ordinary and anyone who seems out of place.  Ultimately, may we all head the words of 
the Psalmist, remembering that the LORD, our Good Shepherd, is the One that walks with 
each of us, guiding us and providing for us, our security and well-being his loving desire 
for all people.     

 

Peace , 

 

 

 

Fr. Earl Mahan 

Remember To Wear Red for The Day of Pentecost, May 20th!  
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May 6ï The Sixth Sunday of Easter  

 Altar Guild: Kathy Joslin, Cynthia Farrar  

 Lectors/EM: Dennis Farrar, Kathy Joslin, Deacon Dayna  
 Usher: Julie Ray 
 Readings: Acts 10:44-48; 1 John 5:1-6; John 15:9-17; Psalm 98 

May 13 ï The Seventh Sunday of Easter  

 Altar Guild: Kathy Joslin, Cynthia Farrar  
 Lectors/EM: Chris Sturgeon, Bruce Ward, Deacon Dayna   
 Usher: Phil Davis  
 Readings: Acts 1:15-17, 21-26; 1 John 5:9-13; John 17:6-19; 

     Psalm 1 

May 20 ï The Day of Pentecost (WEAR RED) 

 Altar Guild: Linda Bell, Wendy Wirkus 

 Lectors/EM: Wendy Wirkus, Dennis Farrar, Deacon Dayna  

 Usher: Kathy Joslin 

 Readings: Acts 2:1-21;  Romans 8:22-27; John 15:26-27; 16:4b-15 

 Psalm 104:25-35, 37 

May 27ï The First Sunday after Pentecost: Trinity Sunday  

 Altar Guild: Linda Bell, Wendy Wirkus   
 Lectors/EM: Marion Lyons-Koch, Roger Koch, Deacon Dayna  

 Usher: Cynthia Farrar 
 Readings: Isaiah 6:1-8; Romans 8:12-17; John 3:1-17; Psalm 29 

 

May Birthdays 
1 ï Anastasia Novak 
Steve Wirkus 
3 ï Dennis Bell 
4 ï David Rose II  
10 - Christine Bell 
17 ï Barb Rumley  
23 - Angela Bell 
30 - Julie Marshall 

(& Happy Belated April to Dave Rose) 
 

April Anniversary 
30 - Dick & Ruth Vaughn 

May Circle of Concern Donations 

The monthly food donations are taken to the Circle of  
Concern, a food pantry located in Valley Park. Needed are:  
Dinner mixes (Hamburger Helper), Macaroni & Cheese, 

Soups. 
 

Circle of Concern also accepts Personal Hygiene items: 
Bars of soap, Toilet paper, Shampoo, Conditioner, Lotion, 
Feminine hygiene products, Diapers, Pull-Ups, Adult diapers. 

 
Please place your donations in the red plastic container in  

the narthex. Thank you. 

¸ŜŀǊ ǘƻ ŘŀǘŜ CƛƴŀƴŎƛŀƭǎ 
aŀǊŎƘ нлму 

Cǳƭƭ ǊŜǇƻǊǘǎ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ŀǾŀƛƭŀōƭŜ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ƻŶŎŜ 

 

 

Receipts Actual Budget 

Pledges $24,000 $23,400 

Plate Offerings $2,851 $3,250 

Holy Day - - 

Preschool $3,014 $3,600 

Building Use $870 $140 

Other $21 $50 

Total Receipts $33,776 $33,540 

Expenses Actual Budget 

Salaries/

Housing 

$13,125 $13,125 

Office $3,420 $3,255 

Utilities $5,391 $4,785 

Mortgage/Tax - - 

Insurance - - 

Program  

Materials 

$129 $200 

Maintenance $5,025 $5,955 

Outreach/

Preschool 
- - 

Diocesan 

Pledge 

$820 $820 

Total  

Disbursements 

$50,896 $50,920 

 

 

ARTS, CRAFTS, AND OTHER INTERESTS FOR FALL FESTIVAL  

Do you, or do you know someone, who creates goods or has a hobby 
that should be showcased at a festival? We will be looking for show -
casers for the Fall Festival in the coming months, and booth/display 
information is also forthcoming. If you know someone who might be 
interested, please see Julie Nguyen, Barb Rumley, Phil Davis, or  
Father Earl for more information.  
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Fr˛ʗ Deac˛ʘ Dˉ˨nʆ-  
 
Recently, our parish welcomed Debbie Smith to Third Sundays 
Unplugged to speak about the International Institute of St. Louis, 
where she is employed as the Volunteer Coordinator. The Interna-
tional Institute is located in the Tower Grove neighborhood of St. 
Louis and serves immigrants, refugees and asylees upon arrival 
and for ninety days thereafter.  
 
We learned of a variety of ways in which we, as a parish, could 
assist the institute in providing for the people whom they serve. 
Some of these ways are assisting with apartment set-up, including 
donating items for the kitchen, bedding, linens, furniture (except 
beds), personal care items, disposable diapers, etc. Other ways to 
be of service include, but are not limited to, picking up families 
from the airport, visiting families in their apartments, helping 
orient them to public transportation, the location of grocery and 
ethnic food stores.  

 
Each year the International Institute hosts what is called the 
ñFestival of Nationsò in Tower Grove Park. It is always held 
for two days, and this year the dates are August 25th and 26th.  
It is a multicultural celebration, featuring over 40 ethnic food 
booths, non-stop dance and music, arts and crafts, and an  
international bazaar with unique gifts from around the world. 
 
Debbie brought a flyer to us listing ways in 
which to help, see below for a copy.  
Please either talk to me or email me 
(daynaccf@gmail.com) if youôre interested  
in this outreach ministry.  
 
Deacon Dayna 
 
 

wÙãĥäÙÙ wÙěÙġġûÙāÙĂġ 

Your Group Can Help 

Thank you for your interest in helping New Americans through the International Institute of St. Louis! Community Involvement in refugee 
resettlement has never been more important. We know that faith-based and other organizations influence the outlook of the larger St. Louis 
community far beyond their own walls. Hoping to leverage that influence to improve the lives of refugees in our community, we are  
extending our volunteer opportunities to such groups, with special group-specific training and support that we are able to provide thanks  
to a grant from the Lutheran Foundation. 

Opportunities: 

Å Make a Home: Provide furnishings; help set up an apartment to feel like home before a refugee family's arrival 

Å Welcome a Family to St. Louis: Make regular home visits that will vary in frequency over a 90-day period.  
Show a refugee family that they are welcome, that people here care about them.  
Teach the family how to carry out everyday tasks American style, as necessary and appropriate (grocery shopping, disposing of 
trash, cleaning house, sorting mail, learning home addresses, and much more).  
Help the refugee family find key locations such as the grocery store, bus stop, pharmacy, laundromat, and post office. 
Keep your group apprised of the family's progress so that all feel a part of the relationship. 

Å Babysit at the International Institute: Provide regular and occasional daytime babysitters for refugee children whose parents 
are at the Institute for meetings or classes; maintain the childcare room 

Å Assist with Cultural Orientation: Participate in Thursday and Friday cultural orientation classes, provide babysitting, welcome 
and supervise participants' post-session visit to our donations room 

¶ Participate in a Community Potluck: Bring food for New Americans and sit down to share lunch and engage in conversation 
(typically the last Thursday of the month at lunchtime) 

Å Prepare and Staff a Welcome Table: Offer a snack and conversation to adult English students and other New Americans  
during morning, afternoon, or evening break 

To get started or learn more about these opportunities, please contact IISTL Community Engagement Coordinator Debbie Smith at 
smithd@iistl.org or (314) 773-9090 ext. 182.  

 
оплм !ǊǎŜƴŀƭ {ǘΦ ω {ǘΦ [ƻǳƛǎΣ ah сомму  ω   омп-тто-флфл  ω   омп-тто-слпт ŦŀȄ  ω   ǿǿǿΦƛƛǎǘƭΦƻǊƎ 

mailto:smithd@iistl.org
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The Vestry was called to order at 7:15 PM, with Opening Devotion & Prayer in the Parish Hall at Saint Lukeôs Episcopal Church,  
Manchester, Missouri.  

 
Treasurerôs Report 

February Total Receipts were $12,665; 
YTD Total Receipts below budget $631 

February Disbursements of $16,436 were under budget $2,966 
YTD Disbursements under budget $2,468 

Motion to approve M/S/A 
  

Saint Lukeôs Day School Report 
Enrollment remains at 46. 

Enrollment for 2018/2019 school year has 6 new children and 20 returning students so far. 
School start date will be August 20th, based on feedback from current parents 

  
Senior Wardenôs Report 

Red Cross Blood Drive ï Saturday April 21st from 9am-2pm 
  

Old & New Business 
Julie Sturgeon reported that Easter promotional postcards were mailed to 1,093 homes in the area. 

Easter Egg Hunt ï eggs are ready for Sunday 4/1/18 after Easter service. 
  

Priest in Charge 
Repairs from water leak have been completed. 

New altar scarves have been completed by the Altar Guild. 
ñGuest Parkingò signs have been installed in the parking lot. 
Father Earl will reach out to guests attending recent services. 

Preparing for parishioner Bob Fredericksonôs memorial service on Saturday, April 7th at 3pm with reception following  
to be coordinated by Kathy Joslin. 

Third Sundays Unplugged ï April guest to be Debbie Smith (wife of Bishop Smith) of the International Institute,  
leading a conversation on caring for refugees and immigrants. 

 
Next meeting: Monday, April 23, 2018 at 7:00 PM 

Meeting adjourned 8:00 PM.  Prayerfully submitted, Julie Rose (for Julie Sturgeon) 

Our Preschoolers are Finally Enjoying Some Spring Weather!!  

This year has seen dramatic growth in our Preschool program.  From June 2017-September 2017, our enrollment grew from 19  
students to 37 students.  We continued to enroll students throughout the year and are ending with a final enrollment of 46  

students.  The 2018-2019 school year is already looking very promising, with 29 students already enrolled.  Offering extended hours 
and updating our curriculum has made us a more competitive program in the area, and we expect enrollment to continue to grow.   
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Sunday May 6 
The Sixth Sunday of Easter 

9 am   Sunday School 

10 am   Worship  
5pm Faith Christian Church India 

8 pm  AA 

Wednesday, May 9  

11 am   Preschool Chapel 

Thursday, May 10 

6 pm   Praise Ensemble 

Friday, May 11 
 Preschool Motherôs Tea 

8pm  AA 

Saturday, May 12 
8:50am  ECW meets to carpool to 

 Black Madonna Shrine & lunch after 

Sunday, May 13 
The Seventh Sunday of Easter 

Happy Motherôs Day 

9 am   Sunday School 

10 am   Worship 

8 pm  AA 

Wednesday, May 16  

11 am   Preschool Chapel 

Thursday, May 17 

6 pm   Praise Ensemble 

Friday, May 18 

8pm  AA 

Sunday, May 20 
The Day of Pentecost 

9 am   Sunday School (the last before summer break) 

10 am   Worship  
11:30 am  Third Sundays Unplugged. Light snacks and a  
 good time of fellowship and conversation are  
 guaranteed. Third Sundays Unplugged  is open to all, 
 including friends, family, and anyone who is bored or 
 lonely. Our goal is to create stronger, deeper and more 
 meaning relationships through conversation and  
 togetherness. The event is free. Please see Julie  
 Sturgeon or Father Earl for any questions.  
5pm Faith Christian Church India 

8 pm  AA 

Monday, May 21 

7pm Vestry Meeting / Newsletter articles due 

Wednesday, May 23 

4 pm   Preschool graduation 

Thursday, May 24 

6 pm   Praise Ensemble 

Friday, May 25 

8pm  AA 

Sunday, May 27 
The First Sunday After Pentecost: Trinity Sunday 

10 am   Worship  

8 pm  AA 

 
Thursday, May 31 

6 pm   Praise Ensemble 

 

MAY 2018 

[ƛŦŜ[ƛƴŜ {ŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎϯ ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊƘƻƻŘ ǎƻƻƴ - 
²ŜŘƴŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ нлΣ нлму ŀǘ  {ǘ [ǳƪŜϥǎ 9ǇƛǎŎƻǇŀƭ /ƘǳǊŎƘΦ  
DŜǘ ȅƻǳǊ ǎǇŜŎƛŀƭ /ƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ /ƛǊŎƭŜ ǇǊƛŎƛƴƎΗ  

¢ƘǊŜŜ ǿŀȅǎ ǘƻ ǊŜƎƛǎǘŜǊΥ /ŀƭƭ ǘƻƭƭ-ŦǊŜŜΥ м-усс-ннф-лпсф  
hƴƭƛƴŜΥ ǿǿǿΦ LƛŦŜƭƛƴŜǎŎǊŜŜƴƛƴƎΦŎƻƳκŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅŎƛǊŎƭŜ   ¢ŜȄǘΥ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ŎƛǊŎƭŜ ǘƻ тфтфтф  
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